7/29/2021 BoardDocs® Pro

## SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING - APPROVAL OF ADVERTISEMENT OF TENTATIVE BUDGET (Tuesday, July 20, 2021)

Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, July 20, 2021

## **Members present**

Kelly Barrera, Patrick Canan, Bill Mignon, Bev Slough, Anthony Coleman

## Meeting called to order at 9 AM

- 1. CALL TO ORDER BY BOARD CHAIR
- 2. ROLL CALL
- 3. OPENING COMMENTS FROM THE SCHOOL BOARD AND SUPERINTENDENT

Bev Slough shared she was looking forward to today's presentation.

Kelly Barrera thanked everyone for their condolences for the loss of her family member last week.

Bill Mignon thanked Superintendent Forson for the excellent Leadership Conference held on July 19.

Tim Forson stated it is the time of year for budget meetings for St. Johns County School District.

- 4. FINANCE ACTION
  - 4.01 Presentation of the FY 2021-2022 Tentative Millage & Budget for Advertising presented by Gretchen Saunders, Chief Financial Officer
  - 4.02 Request for Approval of the FY 2021-2022 Tentative Millage & Budget Advertisement

Motion by Bill Mignon, second by Kelly Barrera.

Final Resolution: Motion Carries

Yea: Kelly Barrera, Patrick Canan, Bill Mignon, Bev Slough, Anthony Coleman

- 5. PUBLIC COMMENT
  - 1. Jane Kenny, 262 Timoga Trail, St. Augustine, FL 32084. Ms. Kenny spoke about Critical Race Theory.
- 6. CLOSING COMMENTS FROM THE SCHOOL BOARD AND SUPERINTENDENT

Bill Mignon thanked Gretchen Saunders for her great presentation.

Kelly Barrera thanked Gretchen Saunders and the Finance department for their hard work and presentation, knowing the information from Tallahassee came in very late.

Bev Slough shared her strongest condolences for the loss of one of the finance team's own. She thanked the Finance department for their hard work.

Tony Coleman shared his appreciation for the Finance department's dedication and what this means for students.

Patrick Canan stated though he has seen an increase in the dollar amount per student, it is the smallest increase by far he has seen. He thanked the Finance department for their hard work.

Tim Forson thanked the Business and Finance department for their hard work. He recognized that the expanding budget represents student growth.

7/29/2021 BoardDocs® Pro

7. ADJOURNMENT at 9:44 a.m.